
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

 15th March 2024 - Our “Value for life” is “Justice”.                   

“Hold fast to love and justice” Hosea 12:6 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
          

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear All,  

Another busy week has rushed by, and we have been completing learning assessments to identify 

children’s strengths and how we can then help support your child’s continuing learning journey.  

Well done to all the children for working so hard - I have had so many children tell me they love this 

time its lovely to hear. Amongst all the learning there has also been opportunity to celebrate that we 

are the same but different and that kindness in words and deeds helps all. We are all trying to model 

this kindness to each other especially in words, a thank you and please for example goes a long way 

to make all feel valued and I’m sure you will all agree that this is an important life lesson. 

Next week we have our year 6 travel to Wales for their residential and I am sure that they will be 

treating each other with kindness and encouragement to support each other in this fabulous 

opportunity. Thank you to both Mrs Wall and Miss Green giving up their time to support this 

wonderful opportunity for life learning. Mrs Mowbray  

                        

 

We are a church school…              

 Love never fails 1 Corinthians 13:8 
 This week we have been looking at how we 
 can be judge and how we learn …. 
                                                                                                                            

 

 

 

            

 

 

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

Week in pictures… 

EYFS:   

 

 

 

 

Class 2:  

 

 

 

 

Class 3:  

 

 

 

Class 4:  

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

           
 
 

     

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mrs K Wall 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey. 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  

 

 

 
   Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our  learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

PTA Easter Wreath Making  

Well done to everyone who attended our Easter Wreath Making evening last night, how 
wonderful they look. Special thanks to Laura Booth, without her this would not be possible. 
It was a great night and raised £175.00 for the benefit of all our children. 

 

 

 

 How the LDST school 
improvement 
strategy has been 
recognised by others: 

Please complete the LDST Parent 

survey and have your say…. 

 



 
 
 

 
 

PAN Exhibition  

Class 3 have worked so hard to produce all this amazing artwork for the PAN exhibition- 'Around 
the World in Eighty Days' 
Our wonderful exhibition created by Class 3 is displayed at The Gateway Centre, 89 Sankey Street, 
Warrington WA1 1SR and is open Monday to Friday 9am to 4pm and Glazebury display will be on 
display from 8th March to 22nd March. 
Our thanks go to Mrs Goman and Class 3, for creating this fantastic artwork, we are very proud of you. 

 

 

 

 

 

Celebrating YOU!                
Isla has been attending Baby Ballet since she was 6 months old, it helped her to reach milestones when 
she was a baby like learning to crawl and walk!  She now knows what "First Position", "Plie" and "Bra 
Bas" means in ballet and has become quite the little mover.  Back in December (2023) she performed 
some routines on stage at Walkden Christmas Light Switch On with her Ballet Friends and has gained 
quite a collection of certificates for her achievements and since September 2023 has been joined by her 
Baby Sister, Ava, at Baby Ballet! Well done Isla what amazing achievements. 

 
 

 

Who will be next in our Hall of fame? 
 

Many of our children take part in a whole wide range of activities outside school. 
Football, music, dancing, gymnastics, rugby, karate to name but a few.  We would like to hear 
about their achievements, share with our Glazebury family via our weekly newsletter.  So we can all 
be aware and proud of our children’s achievements.  Please can you speak to or email the school 
office Glazebury.primary@ldst.org.uk with their achievements and we can include them in our 
newsletter. 
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Red Nose Day – Friday 15th March  
Children were able to purchase cakes provided by 
Mrs Mowbray today and together raised £68.70      
for this worthy cause. Thank you all. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Own Clothes Day  
Tuesday 19th March 

 
We will be holding a dress down day on 
Tuesday 19th March for donations of 
chocolate eggs that we can use for our 
Easter Bingo and Easter Egg Hunt for all the 
children. Thanks in advance of your 
generous donations. 

                      
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Meals Payment 
It is Warrington Borough Council’s end of financial year at the end of this month.  
Although, school meals should be paid for on ParentPay before your child enjoys a school dinner on 
occasions this is not the case. Some accounts are going into arrears, WBC have requested that there are 
no debts outstanding on the last day of term – Thursday 28th March 2024 as at end of school day 
3:15pm or this is then passed as a debt to the school and additional administration is incurred to 
recover. Please can we ask for your help and ensure there are no monies outstanding.   
Many thanks in advance. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

ParentPay Payments 
A reminder to all parents and carers who access school dinners, breakfast club or extended provision.  
Please can I ask that your ParentPay accounts are kept up to date so that additional time is not spent 
in chasing outstanding monies.  If you are having difficulty paying for services, please speak 
confidentially to Mrs Holcroft. Many thanks 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Arete – Year 6 Residential 
 
We wish our year 6, a great time 
next week as they go to Arete for 
a four night residential, we look 
forward to hearing all about it. 
 

 

 

 

 

Class 3 PAN Performance Parr Hall 
We are very excited to see our class 3 perform at the Parr Hall 
next Wednesday evening 20th March 2024.  Class 3 children 
have been working extremely hard and enjoyed every minute of 
practising their performance with Mrs Walsh and Mrs Goman.  
We look forward to seeing many of our parents/carers next 
Wednesday evening.  From what we have seen so far, I am sure 
they will make us all very proud. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

HELP!    GREENHOUSE WANTED… 
Has anyone got a greenhouse that they no longer require and would be willing to recycle and donate 
for our school garden.  Unfortunately, our current greenhouse is past repair and will need to be 
removed this summer.  Can we ask you to contact Mrs Holcroft in the school office if you know of 
anyone getting rid of one and may be able to help. Thanks in advance. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miller Metcalfe Easter Colouring Competition  

Be in with a chance to win an Easter chocolate hamper, reception to year 6 have been given an 

Easter picture to colour in and enter the completion. Winners will be announced on Thursday 28th 

March on Miller Metcalfe – Culcheth Facebook page. Good luck everyone. 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
9th March – Rosie 

 
 

 

World book day paper plate winners… 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Exciting News – Launch of funded childcare for 2 year olds. 

We have 2 year old nursery places available. Register now for your child’s 

place in time for the April 2024 funding launch. Don’t miss out! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                              
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
 
                                                                                                                                                      
 
 
 
 

Head Teachers Award 

 
Archer 

for helping a friend at play. 

We are proud of you. 

Ella 

for being like a ray of sunshine showing caring 

of others. 

Benjamin 

for sharing learning. 

I loved your Easter egg. 

Lucy 

for showing kindness to others and being a 

good friend. 

Caleb 

for thinking of others with the food bank and 

sharing his love of flowers. 

Riley 

for improving his lunchtimes and sharing his 

successes. 

Dexter 

for recognising that kindness can be given in 

lots of ways especially with friends. 

Jaxon 

for showing that he has a growth mind set and 

knowing we can learn from mistakes. 

This makes a good role model. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Personal Development Award 

 

Alfie 

for growing in confidence and participating in 

activities. 

Henry 

for always trying his best in phonics and math. 

Isla 

for being an all round superstar and we are so 

proud of you. 

Rosie 

for trying her best in all lessons and being a 

wonderful year 2 role model. 

Charlie 

for excellent work in geography this week. 

An expert on rivers. 

Violet 

for her determination and hard work to improve 

her timetables it is paying off. 

Well done. 

Holly 

for her hard working attitude during math. 

Sophia 

for her consistent positive attitude towards 

learning and commitment to revision. 

 

Golden Tickets 

Nursery – Keira, Joshua, Poppy, Oliver, Ava, George, Tilly, India, Ella, Tadhg, Heidi, 

Gabriella, Joe, Isla, Alvie, Rafe. 

Reception – Ninny, Bertie, Harry W, Henry, Florence, Rosie. 

Class 2 – Alex, Alice, Chloe, Betty, Ben, Elsie, Evie L, Harriet, Jayden, Lucas, Szymon. 

Class 3 – All the children in class 3 have a Golden Ticket for brightening up my week with 

their learning, determination, kindness and for making me smile. 

Class 4 – All the children in class 4 have received a Golden Ticket this week.  
 

 



 
 
 
 
 

                               

 
Growing at the heart of God’s community 

 
Love never fails- 1 Corinthians 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 95.20%. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 11th March 2024. 

 
 

Miss Bimson - Reception attendance 95.3% 

Mrs Tate- Year 1 attendance 96.5% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 95.4%  

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 93.3%  

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 94.4%  

Miss Green - Year 5 attendance 90.8%  

Mrs Wall - Year 6 attendance 83.1%  


